

## in edition

SENATE DECISIONS

At its regular meeting held Tuesday, November 6, 1984, the University's Senate made the following decisions:

 Approved the granting of a certificate to a student who had met all the requirements of the Certificate Programme in Remote Sensing.

2. Approved the change of name of the Certificate Programme in Lay Theology to the Certificate Programme in Theology for Lay Persons; as well, the format for the standard Continuing Education and Community Services certificate was revised for this programme.

3. Approved the recommendations of the Student Awards Committee for the 1984-85 winners of General Proficiency scholarships, Entrance scholarships, and other awards in Arts, Science and Education additional to those reported in October; as well, awards in the Faculty of Theology.

4. Approved the acceptance of new Arts, Science and Education awards along with the terms proposed.

5. Accepted the recommendation of its Executive Committee that the maximum number of credits to be granted to students admitted on transfer from the Winnipeg Bible College remain at five.

000

\*\*Two informational meetings for Pension Plan members will be held in Room 3C00 at 12:40 p.m., Thursday, November 22 and 12:40 p.m., Thursday, November 29. Consulting actuary John Corp will be available to answer questions about the plan and the new provincial legislation.

Circle Friday, December 7 and Saturday, December 8 on your calendar! On Friday evening the Annual U of W Christmas Dinner and Dance will be held in Riddell Hall Cafeteria. The Children's Christmas Party will take place Saturday from 2:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. in the same place. Further details soon.

A CPR Course (Heart Saver) will be offered on Saturday, November 17 from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. in Room 1CO3. Any interested faculty and staff should contact Marie Dame (Public Health Nurse) as soon as possible to enroll (Ext. 496).

Peter Tittenberger, the University
Photographer has recently completed a
photographic installation in Room 205,
Wesley Hall for the Collegiate Division.
Members of the University community are
invited to come and browse.

It is with deep regret that we report the death of <u>Douglas Wideman</u>, aged 29, of cancer, on Oct. 24/84 at University Hospital, London, Ont. Mr. Wideman taught in the Sociology Department (U of W) from 1981 to 1983.

November 8, 1984

In edition is the University of Winnipeg's internal newsletter. It will normally be circulated every second Wednesday throughout the Winter Session. Notices and information must be submitted to the Development Centre in Room 4W21 before noon on the Monday preceding circulation.

University of Winnipeg P.M.S. Group - Any female faculty or staff interested in Joining a self-help group or in obtaining information about pre-menstrual syndrome should contact Marie Dame (Ext. 496).

The Belle of Amherst, written by William Luce and directed by Larry Desrochers. Presented by the University of Winnipeg Department of Theatre and Drama in co-operation with the Manitoba Theatre Centre at the Warehouse Theatre, November 13 - 17 at 8:00 p.m.

Tickets: Adults - \$5.00, Students and Seniors - \$3.00. Saturday's performance:
Adults - \$6.00, Students and Seniors - \$4.00 To reserve tickets call Mrs. Johan Dick at 786-9292.

The University of Winnipeg Women's Association A reminder - - The Annual Coffee Party will be be held November 20th, 8:00 p.m. at 49 Oak St.

The Manitoba Multicultural Resources Centre is sponsoring an Oral History Workshop, Saturday, Nov. 24, 9:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. in 11.04. Register by Nov. 20. For more information, call Roz Usiskin at 786-9858 or 582-8512.

Carol Shields will read from her book Taking
The Train, and her play, Arrivals and
Departures, Wednesday, Nov. 14, 3:00 p.m. in
Room 3C27.

The Canada Council is sponsoring a lecture by Henry Beissel on the topic "Plays and Playwriting" Tuesday, Nov. 20, 12:40 p.m. in Room 11.06. For more information, call Professor Dennis Noble at 786-9450.

Dr. F. Arscott, Chairman of the Department of Applied Mathematics at the University of Manitoba will give a public lecture entitled "The Use of Transform Methods in Solving Differential and Difference Equations".

Thursday, Nov. 15, 12:40 p.m. Room 3M64.

Winnipeg's First International Blues Festival with Chicago's hottest breaking blues bands will take place December 7 and 8 at Le Rendezvous. Three blues bands every night with Lonnie Brooks Blues Band, Otis Clay and Chicago Fire, Luther(Guitar Jr.) Johnson and the Magic Rockers. Tickets §8.00 for students at the Info Booth. Non-students - \$10 in advance and \$12 at the door. Tickets available at A.T.O., B.T.O. and the Info Booth.

## Changes in Position:

Jewel Reimer has been appointed to the position of Assistant to the Vice-President (Academic).